
 
January 16, 2024 
 
 
 

File Memo: 
 
Subject: Decorah Shopping Center Annex, BRRTS #:  
 
I returned Bernie's call at GZA. He said the RP is not moving forward with the vapor work in the sewer or near 
the south plume or at the sub shop. I told him DNR was talking about a DHS consult regarding McElroy's refusal 
to allow access for a 3rd round of VI sampling. 
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